
  
 

 

Information Governance Team 

Postal Address: 
Coventry City Council 
PO Box 15 
Council House 
Coventry 
CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk 

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk 

Phone: 024 7697 5408

17 August 2021 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI351188088 

Thank you for your request for information relating to Dangerous Wild Animals Act (DWAA)
licences. 
 
You have requested the following information:
 
1. How many DWAA licences are currently issued in your area? 

Nil. 

2. How many of these DWAA licences are issued for primates (monkeys, apes or prosimians
such as lemurs)? 

Nil. 

3. How many applications for licences to keep primates under the DWAA Act have been
refused in your area in the last 12 months? 



Nil. 

a. On what grounds were they refused? 

Not applicable, please refer to Question 3. 

4. What is the cost of obtaining a DWAA licence in your area (please indicate whether this
includes any veterinary fees incurred)? 

5. What is the cost of ‘renewing' a DWAA licence in your area (please indicate whether this
includes any veterinary fees incurred)? 

For Questions 4 and 5, £421.00 plus vets fees. 

6. Are you aware of any breeders or dealers of primates in your area? If yes how many? 

Coventry City Council are not aware of any breeders or dealers. 

7. If a member of the public is aware of a breach of the Animal Welfare Act with regards to a
primate, who do they contact in your area? 

The breach would be reported to the RSPCA. 

8. In order to be granted DWAA licences for primates, must applicants demonstrate that
they meet the conditions laid out in the Code of Practice for the Welfare of Privately Kept
Non-human Primates? 

Yes. 

9. If a DWAA licence is not renewed, do you contact previous licence holders to establish
why it has not been renewed? 

We would contact the licence holder. 

10. Would you investigate what has happened to primates that were licensed in your area
but are no longer licensed? 

Yes, this would be investigated by our Trading Standards section. 
  
11. If there are primates licensed in your area, please provide copies of all licences, and the
most recent relevant veterinary and inspection report(s) for each licence (on the
understanding that for data protection purposes, certain information may be obscured). If
no written reports are available, please indicate the date on which the most recent report
was conducted, by whom, and the outcome of the visit. If not included in the report(s),
please also provide the following information: 

For each licence issued for primates: 

a. How many individuals of each species are covered (please provide the scientific name:



i.e. Sapajus apella)? 

b. What is the age and sex of each licensed primate? If this information is not kept by your
council, please indicate so. 

c. Where was each primate obtained? If this information is not kept by your council, please
indicate so. 

d. Are these primates considered to be pets? If not, how are they classified? 
e. Please confirm whether any restriction is placed on the breeding of the licensed animals.
If no restriction exists, please indicate whether the existing licence would automatically
cover the offspring, and until what age this cover would last. 

f. Has a licence been issued to the licence holder previously? 

g. If so, what was the last year a licence was issued, and what primates were licenced? 

For Questions 11a to 11g, these are not applicable. Please refer to Question 1. 

12. Would you or someone in your department, be willing to share any further information
about DWAA licensing? And who can we contact for such information? 

No.
  
The supply of information in response to a Freedom of Information request does not confer an
automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of
private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly,
information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is
photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 
 
For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and  Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully 
  
Information Governance 


